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Noticed Meeting
Meeting Date & Time:
October 8, 2019 @ 11:00 AM
Topic:
Proposed Hearings to Address the Privatization of JEA and the Identification of the Questions to be Answered and Services Rendered by Specialized Legal Counsel  
Overview

The prospect of privatizing this City’s utility will clearly be a legacy decision that undoubtedly will impact the future of Jacksonville for generations to come.  One of the conclusions found in the 2018 report of the Council’s Special Committee on the Future of JEA clearly makes this point. “…JEA is one of Jacksonville’s most important civic assets and decisions about its future should be made with the utmost care.”  We as members of City Council need to be fully prepared to enter into that decision-making process, understanding both the advantages and disadvantages of such a transaction.  To that end I believe we need to gain a sound understanding of the implications involved in the matter soon to be before us.  Up to this point, we have allowed the Independent Authority, JEA, to drive the agenda and the timeline, putting us in the posture of reacting when in fact we should be proactive in addressing this opportunity.  I don’t offer that statement to be disparaging of the board and management of JEA but at this juncture I believe we have a responsibility to take charge of the conversation going forward and in advance of the identification of possible suitors. While this would likely be a point of consternation for those who want to see the process proceed on a predetermined timeline, hitting the “reset” button right now allows not only Council members but of the citizenry as a whole the opportunity to take a fair and balanced look at the plusses and minuses relating to a privatized utility, a matter which the 2018 report did not fully address. 

Subject Matter Hearings   
I propose that we host a specified number of hearings that take up the many questions surrounding this issue and in many respects, picking up where the 2017-18 special committee left off.  Each hearing will be an opportunity for subject matter experts, including those of JEA, to provide their perspective regarding a particular issue.  A couple of particularly poignant questions which were left unanswered in the 2018 report would be a good place to start:

· What is the true value to the City government and to the citizens/taxpayers who are its ultimate owners?

· What factors should be considered relevant in determining whether the JEA should be privatized or not? (This speaks directly to what I am asking for with these hearings.)

I’d suggest that we invite former CM John Crescimbeni who chaired the 20178-18 Special Committee to recount the findings and conclusions of their published report, particularly so as to benefit the newest Council Members. 
Beyond tha,t listed below are a few of the questions that come mind for me: 
1. Are there other paths to continued success apart from privatization? Would changes to the charter allow JEA to expand its services or overcome any impedance as a result of being a public utility?
2. Customer responsiveness is a concern that is commonly raised should the utility be sold.  Is that a valid concern? 

3. Will our parochial interest in water rights be compromised in the process?

4. As per the 2018 report JEA’s contribution to overall economy through the procurement of goods and services ranged between $110 and $169 million. How will the local economy be impacted should the utility be sold to a third party? 

5. How does use of the proceeds offset losing the sense of pride of ownership the citizens now enjoy?   
Again I offer these only as possible questions. I’m certain there are other more important ones that will be raised by my colleagues. 
As to the particulars of how these hearings are to be arranged… the specific topics to be addressed and the identification of the subject matter experts, these could be taken up by the TEU Committee or an Ad Hoc Committee of Council members appointed by the Council President.  Invariably we could bundle the questions into three or four categories… the rationale for pursuing privatization and the benefits therein; continued ownership vs proceeds benefits; and future water access implications.
Specialized Legal Counsel 
Throughout the process there have been a number of our colleagues who have called for the identification of specialized legal counsel to assist us in an advisory capacity to address the possible privatization of JEA.  In Mr. Gabriel’s memo of September 23rd where he addresses the opportunity for such counsel he offers the following as the first step… the identification of, “the set of questions to be answered or the slate of services desired.”  He goes on to say these items “should be considered, articulated and drafted.”
The second focus of today’s meeting is the task of beginning to identify those questions and the slate of services to be desired from specialized legal counsel and/or subject matter experts.  I would recommend that some of these individuals be identified and retained soon so as to play a role in the hearing process as likely they will have questions that the Council members may not consider. 
Allow me offer a couple of areas where we will need specialized counsel:
· Understanding and following Florida’s legislative process for the acquisition of public utility by private interests.

· Understanding the ongoing exposure (liability) the City may be open to as it relates to environmental remediation even following the possible sale of the utility.

· Understanding the Public Service Commission’s rate setting vis-à-vis a private versus public utility including the extraordinary surcharges and impact fees that may be applicable in the future. 

I have taken some time with the assistance of others outside of Council to identify some potential candidates particularly as it relates to understanding the nuances of the allocation of water rights. For many this is proving to be the greater concern and an area the OGC may not have the level of expertise necessary to assure that we protect our parochial interests as it relates to water rights.   

At the meeting I will share with those in attendance a few individuals who may very well be candidates to assist us in this journey.  I’m certain there will be others. 
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